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MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12th March 2018

At 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

MINUTES
1.  Welcome and Apologies

Present:

Mrs Angela Abell (AA) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Mr Crispin Clay (CC) (Treasurer)
Dr Dennis Cox (DC),
Miss Nick Mayo (NM)

Mr Keith Maunder (KM)
Mrs Val Bethell (VB

Mr Rod Smith (RS) 
There were no apologies.
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL).
2.  Minutes of the Meeting of 8th January 
The minutes were accepted as a true record of proceedings.
Minutes Special Meeting on 26th January 2018
These minutes were also accepted as a true record of proceedings.
3.  Matters Arising 
 Further to AOB from the minutes of 8th January a quote for repairs to the paling fence for £375 + VAT from Fran Cousins had been received and accepted. The work would be carried out before Easter.


4.  Clerk's Report
 AA showed the Trustees the notices which informed people that overnight parking of campervans was prohibited in the beach car park.  The idea of providing a gate so that the car park could be closed in case of emergency was discussed but was rejected as impractical.
The Walberswick Wonder had been planted in the DTT Orchard. Paul Read of STOG had delivered it and provided advice about positioning and care.  The Trustees thanked CC for his help in planting the sapling.

4. Clerk’s Report (cont.)           
The Clerk had recently attended a Website refresher course since the recent ‘upgrade’ of the website. He reported that whilst the website might have initially looked rather peculiar, the course had taught him how to alter the content and appearance of the site. As a result he had altered the colour scheme to match the blue of the DTT logo. The internal and external links had been improved and a scrolling carousel of photographs had been added to the main pages. This replaced the photos that had been placed within the text previously.  Trustees were asked to look at the website and feed back their comments at the next meeting.  The Clerk was confident that he was able to make changes as required without difficulty.    
5.  Gallows Field
A resurgence in the rabbit population in the field had become evident. Trustees agreed that Terry Soanes should be asked to cull them. A.P. AA to contact Terry. 


A paper which was to be circulated to the village prior to the next Parish Meeting explaining the background to the proposed footpath which would link Gallows Field to Sandy Lane was discussed and agreed. 
6.  Financial review, Budget, Report & Financial Statements                        
The draft Annual Report and Accounts had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The Chairman invited queries or comments from Trustees and pointed out that the Conservation Land gifted from B. Duncan accounted for £10k of the increase in assets.                         
The Chairman called for a resolution to adopt the 2017 Annual Accounts. This was proposed by Nick Mayo, seconded by Gussie Andersen and agreed by all. The Chairman would now sign the Report on behalf of the Trustees. 
                       
It was agreed that instead of presenting the Annual Accounts as a power point presentation a summary of the accounts would be given out at the Dunwich Parish Meeting AGM, April 27th.  

The accounts to date, bookkeeper’s report and budget which had been circulated prior to the meeting were discussed; the Chairman explained some specific entries on the annual budget.
7.  Governance                        
The Chairman initiated a discussion about the position of DTT Treasurer.  Crispin Clay had held this role since 2012 and had been re-elected (in his absence) at the last meeting.  However, Crispin was trying to reduce his commitments and ideally would like to relinquish the role of Treasurer whilst remaining a nominated trustee.  Fortuitously Nicky Kinahan was very willing to add the role of Treasurer to her bookkeeping duties and the Chairman proposed that she be asked to take this on.  Nicky would aim to attend every meeting as an officer in attendance and would be able to take over from the beginning of May and attend the next meeting.  The trustees accepted this proposal and unanimously elected Nicky Kinahan as DTT Treasurer. In future she would liaise with Ensors regarding the Annual Report, write the Treasury Report and perform all other tasks associated with the Treasurer’s role. 
A resolution was proposed that the new Treasurer become a signatory for both the CCLA and Barclays accounts.  This was proposed by CC, seconded by AA, and agreed unanimously by trustees.
The Trustees thanked CC for all he had done in the 6 years he had been Treasurer.
7, Governance (cont.) 
The Chairman made Trustees aware that the 2010 scheme had changed the terminology of trustees elected by the Dunwich Parish Meeting.  They used to be referred to as ‘Representative Trustees’ but should now be referred to as ‘Nominated Trustees ’. A.P. JL to amend Appointment Form.

A paper had been circulated to the Trustees prior to the meeting relating to land recently gifted to the Parochial Church Council from the MacLeod Matthews estate. 
Consequentially the following Resolution was proposed: 
“should there come a time when the land to the north of St James Street, opposite the Church, which is being gifted by the MacLeod Matthews estate to the Parochial Church Council (PCC) of St James Church is no longer required by the PCC, this property would be accepted by DTT at a nominal transfer cost to the Trust of £1.”                      
The resolution was proposed by AA, seconded by DC and agreed unanimously by the Trustees.
Trustees discussed the Conservation Land. This 0.37 acres had been gifted to the Trust by Brian Duncan on condition that it be kept as wilderness for conservation purposes; the Trust had previously advised the Parish Meeting that the area would not be open to the public. The land had now been registered at the Land Registry and been valued by Clarke & Simpson at £10,000.  Trustees agreed that a notice including the DTT Logo should be displayed advising that the land was not open to the public.  A.P. JL to advise NFU insurance of the addition of this land and to copy AA into the message.    
The registration of all DTT property with the Land Registry had been completed. All title numbers were now recorded on the Property Terrier.  The title, plans and papers regarding the 

Conservation Land were now stored in the DTT files at the Reading Room.  
8.  Grants
An application had been received from Suffolk Wildlife Trust for part-funding of a project which 
would reduce the effects of any future breach in the shingle bank. Trustees unanimously approved                 a Grant of £1,500 to go towards the estimated cost of £4-4,500. This sea defence project was considered to be in both the village’s and DTT’s interest.

9.  Housing
Concerns had been raised regarding a silver birch, which had grown tall and was covered in ivy. The tenants at the Spinney had asked if a lower branch of a tree in front of the house which restricted their light could be cut back. The Trustees asked that we get Chris Spall to have a look at these issues.  A.P. JL to ask Chris to have a non-urgent look at these trees and report back on any action required. 
10.  Open Meeting
 Trustees agreed that the Open Meeting would take place at the DTT Orchard on Friday 20th July at 
6-00pm. Cold finger food, Suffolk cider and soft drinks would be provided.  It was decided that the meeting would have the theme ‘celebrating the work of the Suffolk Traditional Orchard Group (STOG)’. Paul Read and Gen Broad would be invited to the event and to bring display materials.  
The above was to be announced at the Dunwich Parish Meeting and on the website as soon as VB had produced a flyer advertising the event.
11.  AOB
DTT had received an invitation to celebrate the 50th anniversary of the National Trust taking on the care of Dunwich Heath, which had previously belonged to DTT.  AA and VB would attend.

Catriona Andrews who, with her siblings, now owned the land to the east of our Conservation Area had written to AA to explain their plans for that land and to ask if the DTT had any objection to their replanting the boundary hedging with a mixed native hedge. 
A.P. AA to e-mail confirmation that this would be fine.
Meeting finished at 8-20pm.
CLERK:  John Lavery, 24 Church View, Holton, Suffolk, IP19 8PB
Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


